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The Maryland Judiciary opposes House Bill 358. This legislation alters procedures 

relating to the award of a judgment of restitution, requires a court to enter a judgment of 

restitution under certain circumstances, prohibits a court from considering a certain 

individual’s current ability to pay restitution under certain circumstances, and requires the 

Administrative Office of the Courts, in consultation with the Governor’s Office of  Crime  

Control  and  Prevention,  to   make   certain recommendations and report in a certain 

manner relating to restitution in MDEC. 

 

The Judiciary has concerns that the proposed legislation requires the court to assume 

responsibility for tracking restitution payments, a function that is currently done by the 

Department of Parole & Probation. This function is not an appropriate role for the 

Judiciary.  Implementation of this tracking will require significant resources to establish 

processes for tracking restitution. 

 

In addition, it is completely unworkable and problematic for the court to address failures 

to pay, as this would place the court in the position of initiating a violation proceeding 

and presenting evidence through court employees, rather than through a probation agent 

who can present a summary of payment records.  

 

Further, this bill takes away judicial discretion and prohibits the judge from taking into 

consideration an individual’s ability to pay in certain circumstances.  

  

This bill would also restrict the juvenile court judge’s discretion to decide when to use 

the rehabilitative tool of restitution in appropriate cases.  This is inconsistent with the 

primary purpose of the juvenile court, which is to rehabilitate the juvenile.  
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